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Combined Board and General Meeting Minutes 
Date: April 9, 2019 
Status: Approved 
 
Present for Board Meeting: Doug Wickre, Bob Jones, John Straughan, Donna Goebel, 
Clarence Norton, Dave Kuhlman, Tyler Hauck 
 
Board Meeting called to order at 6:40 pm 
 
New Guest(s): 
 
Handouts: Minutes from March meeting 
 
Range Status 
Doug Wickre reported there is flooding around the culvert as you approach the rifle range. Doug 
shared pictures which showed the top layer of rock has washed away exposing the larger base 
rock underneath.  The road is still usable but a larger culvert will need to be installed to replace 
the two existing 18” culverts and ¾ minus rock added to cover the exposed base rock.  
 
ECSA may be able to do the repair work as Doug has a friend with a backhoe.  Doug will begin 
looking at materials costs for the culvert and ¾ minus rock.  Doug noted that a rock slope needs 
to be built on the back of the trap bunker as well.  
 
Clarence Norton reported the left front tire on the tractor is flat and needs to be fixed.  Doug 
stated he mounted the new trail camera near the front gate and installed one of the video 
surveillance signs. 
 
Insurance Payment due 
The General Liability and Physical Building Insurance policy is due for renewal.  Farmers 
Insurance presented a renewal quote in the amount of $2529.42 which would cover the pistol 
range, rifle range and the trailer.  Payment was approved by the Board and a check was issued.  
Coverage for the generator and generator shack was discussed.  These items may be added at 
a later date but pictures and descriptions will be required.   
 
Computer tablets for scoring the June 15th Spring Fling event 
Bob Jones mentioned Tyler Stucki still has one of the scoring tablets. Bob is hoping Tyler plans 
to assist in scoring the June 15th event.  If not, he’ll have to get the tablet from Tyler. 
 
Treasurer’s report 
On a motion by Bob Jones and seconded by Clarence Norton, the Treasurer’s report was 
approved as read.   
 
The detail of the Treasurer’s report is available at the general meeting or you can contact Donna 
Goebel. 
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Donna Goebel reported there are currently 241 club members. 
 
Last Month’s Minutes 
The minutes were approved as read on a motion by Doug Wickre and seconded by Dave 
Kuhlman. 
 
IDPA Affiliation 
The Board discussed ECSA’s affiliation with the IDPA.  Scoring and IDPA Safety Officers are 
the only two benefits utilized and ECSA doesn’t have to be an IDPA sanctioned club.  The 
current range facilities aren’t really configured to support a formal IDPA 3-Gun Match Event.  On 
a motion by Clarence Norton and seconded by Dave Kuhlman, the decision was made to drop 
the IDPA affiliation and associated fees.    
 
Present for General Meeting:  Gail Wickre, Tom Thornton, Floyd McCadden, Todd Rodgers, 
Stephen Sharp, Ben Boyd 
 
General Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm 
 
2019 Spring Fling Season Opener Event 
The event will be Saturday 6/15/2019. Activities will include an NRA 3-Gun Experience.  Guns 
and ammunition will be provided.  Participants will shoot a .410 shotgun, a .22 caliber semi-
automatic rifle and a .22 caliber semi-automatic pistol.  Activities will includes a 100-yard .22LR 
AR shoot ($1.00 per shot), a Texas Hold ’em  poker shoot, a trap shooting demonstration, a 
muzzleloader demonstration and shooting, games for the kids and a gun raffle (everyone gets a 
free ticket at the door).  There will be two gunsmiths available as well to perform gun inspections 
and safety checks. 
 
The gates will open and registration begins at 8:00 am. Activities begin at 9:00 am and the 
event will wrap up around 4:00 pm.  Doug Wickre will confirm that Gary Bethscheider with the 
Stubborn Mule will provide a catered BBQ lunch. Doug will also confirm an NRA donated .22 
caliber pistol for the gun raffle. 
 
Tyler Hauck is creating the poster for the event and is also working on a new colorized version 
of the ECSA logo which could be used to create patches to be sold for application to jackets, 
hats, etc.      
 
Trauma Kits 
Bob Jones stated ECSA has three trauma kits which are stored in the trailer at the range.  The 
kits include blood coagulant power.  However, nobody has had formal training on how to 
properly use these trauma kits.  John Straughan said Don Taggart, a Wallowa Memorial 
Hospital EMT and ECSA member can teach a Stop the Bleed class at the hospital in the 
classroom.  If interested, please let John know ASAP.  Stephen Sharp, Doug & Gail Wickre and 
Bob Jones expressed interest.  John will work with Don Taggart to schedule the training class.  
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Long Range Shooting 
There has been interest by some ECSA members of having a long range shooting completion.  
If anyone is interested in long range shooting please contact Doug Wickre or Sharon Wilson.    
 
This New Gun 
Stephen Sharp presented a brand new black Weatherby pump-action 12 gauge shotgun he won 
in an NRA raffle drawing.  Nice shotgun Steve! 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm 
 
 
Next Meeting: May 14, 2019 at Tomas – 309 S. River St., Enterprise.  The Board meeting 
starts at 6:30 pm and the general membership meeting follows at 7:00 pm. 


